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How the Institute is governed 
 
 
1.1. The Institute is governed by an executive body made up of the Founders of the Institute and 
the Chair of the Advisory Council, who collectively make strategic, operational and financial 
decisions at an executive level. 
 
1.2. The Institute is part of the University of Buckingham, therefore the executive body of the 
Institute reports to the University of Buckingham’s Board of Computing, which is responsible for 
ensuring that the Institute’s activities are consistent with the university’s policies, procedures 
and principles.  
 
1.3. The Executive Lead manages the day to day operations of the Institute, and is responsible 
for producing the Institute’s outputs, including conducting research and authoring the Institute’s 
reports. 

 
1.4. The Institute’s strategy and operations are informed by the Advisory Council and the 
International Advisory Group. The purpose of both of these bodies is to provide advisory support 
to the Executive Lead, the Founders and the Chair of the Advisory Council, with the aim of 
enhancing the Institute’s ability to achieve its objectives. The Advisory Council and The 
International Advisory Group do not make executive level decisions on strategy or operations, 
and their purpose is not to dictate the objectives of the Institute. The collective advice of the 
Advisory Council and the International Advisory Group may influence the Institute’s strategic 
objectives, but executive decisions will be taken by the Founders and the Chair of the Advisory 
Council. 
 
1.5. The Advisory Council and the International Advisory Group are made up of experts from 
fields relevant to the ethical use of AI in education. Members of both these groups were invited 
to join these bodies under the authority of the Founders of the Institute and the Chair of the 
Advisory Council based on their particular expertise and the resultant value their involvement 
would add to the Institute.  
 
1.6. Members of the Advisory Council are asked to attend bi-annual meetings in which they will 
be able to provide strategic advice on how the Institute can fulfil its objectives. Members may 
also be asked to voluntarily, and at their convenience, provide additional advice outside of these 
meetings either on a one-to-one basis or as part of formal or informal working groups. 
 
1.7. Members of the International Advisory Group are asked to attend whole group meetings 
virtually at least once a year, and to provide advice on an individual and small group basis from 
time to time, either as part of meetings or other productive interactions. 
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1.8. In cases where organisations funding the Institute have asked for a representative of the 
organisation to be a member of the Advisory Council or International Advisory Group as a 
condition of funding, this request will be decided upon based on the process described in the 
document ‘How the Institute is funded’. 
 
1.9. Advisory Council members and International Advisory Group members are not paid for their 
time, although they may claim reasonable expenses for travel to meetings and other such 
events. 

 


